Forest Churches' Christmas reverse national trend!
 

Christmas 2012 was a wonderful celebration of good news and fun at Drybrook, Lydbrook and Ruardean churches. All of the major services showed signs of substantial growth, with the Christingle services at Ruardean and Forest Church Drybrook between them attracting an amazing 490 people. The annual Christmas Tree Festival at Lydbrook Church was judged the "best yet" by visitors with more trees than ever with the white stone of the church setting off beautifully the festive decorations. The Christmas sales tables again proved very popular at Forest Church in the run up to Christmas Day and Ruardean Church's Christmas Fayre was really well supported by the community. Ruardean Church's Messy Church children produced a fantastic wall display in church and the Noah's Ark mothers, toddlers and babies group at Forest Church held a Nativity service attended by nearly 100 parents, grandparents and children. The community carol service at Lydbrook Church, supported by Lydbrook Training Band under the masterful direction of Robert Morgan, was also full to bursting. The week before Christmas, Forest Church was delighted to host the Forest of Dean District Council's annual civic carol service attended by visitors from as far afield as Wotton under Edge and Tewkesbury in a packed church. 
 

Confounding recent national census figures, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day attendances at Forest Church Drybrook were 19% up on 2011 with 475 worshippers. The candlelight carol services held at each of the benefice churches on the Sunday prior to Christmas were also extremely well supported this year. 
 

The three benefice churches are grateful and delighted with the results of fundraising events through December, which together have raised £5,000, a welcome boost to the £120,000 needed to run the three churches annually, every single penny of which must be raised by members of the churches themselves. 
 

Rector Nick Bromfield, Revd Fred Long and Revd John Cammell said: "We are blessed with many fantastic individuals and families who contribute so much to making our churches welcoming, warm and inviting places where everyone feels at home." 
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